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 Landfill Gas Flare Installed    

 
The Comox Strathcona waste management (CSWM) service will begin operation of the new landfill gas flare 
system at the Comox Valley waste management centre (CVWMC) by mid-January. 
 
The first phase of CVWMC landfill closure project started May 2015 and continued into the fall with onsite 
work that included the installation of a gas collection system and flare. According to the region’s solid waste 
management plan, the CSWM service is required to close the existing Comox Valley landfill in order to 
reduce greenhouse gas emissions and prevent air and groundwater impacts. The existing landfill will be 
replaced with a state-of-the-art engineered landfill slated for construction that will take place in 2016 and 
2017.   

 
The landfill gas flare system includes two large blowers 
that act as giant vacuums pulling gas away from the 
landfill to a candlestick flare where landfill gases are then 
ignited in controlled conditions. Typically, landfill gas is 
composed of approximately 50 to 60 per cent methane 
and 40 per cent carbon dioxide. Carbon dioxide does not 
derive from fossil fuel, is part of the natural carbon cycle 
and is not considered a contributor to greenhouse gas 
effects. Methane, however, is considered a contributor due 
to its higher infrared absorption capacity. Therefore, 
flaring the landfill gas contributes to a reduction in 
greenhouse gases which has a beneficial effect on climate 
change. The gas flare is an interim solution that allows the 
CSWM service to continue to explore sustainable long-
term uses for landfill gas.   
 
The public will have limited visibility of the flare from the 
recycling drop-off area at the CVWMC and Bevan Road. 
The gas flare is located between the active landfill and the 
CVRD’s biosolids composting facility.  
 
 
 
 
 

For more information on the CVWMC landfill closure project including newsletters that can be downloaded 
visit, www.cswm.ca/plan .  
 

Picture of the new landfill gas flare was recently 
installed; thermocouples and infrared sensors 
will monitor the flame to ensure proper 
operation.  There are pneumatic shut off valves 
and a flame arrestor also in place for added 
safety.  The gas flare is scheduled to be in 
operation by mid-January, 2016. 
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Picture of the blowers that are connected to the gas flare and overhead structure that was built to protect the 
equipment – conforming to the strict electrical requirements around gas equipment. 

The Comox Strathcona waste management (CSWM) service is a function of the Comox Valley Regional 
District (CVRD) and is responsible for two regional waste management centres that serve the Comox Valley 
and Campbell River, as well as a range of transfer stations and smaller waste-handling and recycling facilities 
for the electoral areas of the CVRD and the Strathcona Regional District. The CSWM service manages over 
100,000 tonnes of waste and recycled material and oversees a number of diversion and education programs.   
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Choose your favourite way to stay up-to-date or to join in the conversation: 
 Visit www.comoxvalleyrd.ca for frequently updated content 
  Find us on Facebook at www.facebook.com/comoxvalleyrd  
  Follow us on Twitter at www.twitter.com/comoxvalleyrd 

  Follow us on Instagram at https://instagram.com/comoxvalleyrd  
  Subscribe to our RSS feed for the latest news and events 
 Watch CVRD videos on YouTube 

 


